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Cottonwood Tails  

    Many years ago, I had an aussie mix 

named Niner. He was a great guy, al-

ways protecting all the sheep and chick-

ens in our pasture here at Cottonwood.  

    Niner was a rescue, found in a gar-

bage dump in Taos, New Mexico. Niner 

got his name from the fact that he man-

aged to survive his puppyhood under 

such harsh circumstances.  

   In his later years he developed aller-

gies that would make him itch terribly, 

that along with very severe arthritis.  He 

was prescribed prednisone, a steroid, 

for his allergies, and  pain medications 

for the arthritis.  

   The pain medications worked pretty 

well, but I noticed Niner didn't have his 

usual spunk, so I spoke to my veterinari-

an, Candace Sayles, about this.  

      òI was so amazed at the change 

in Niner, He seemed to feel so 

much better and he stopped itching

ð a miracle ò 

We both  had come to the conclusion 

that all the medications Niner was on   

was behind his lethargic state. Then 

Candy offered a solution that literally 

made me laugh out loud. She said 

òPenny, we could try acupunctureó. I 

was ready to try anything to give Niner 

comfort, so we proceeded with the treat-

ment.  

   I was so amazed at the change in 

Niner, He seemed to feel so much better 

and he stopped itching ð a miracle in 

itself. The fact that we were able to get 

him off all the medications and increase 

the quality of his life sold me on acu-

puncture.  

    Over the years, many of my dogs have 

benefitted from acupuncture.  

    Currently my oldest dog ôGabió who is 

11, is undergoing the short 20 minute 

procedure once a month. The results are 

almost immediate, as she goes in all 

tight and sore and within hours is chas-

ing squirrels up trees in the yard.  

        Karen McCormick DVM,CVA, with 

assistance from veterinary technician 

Jen Ruiz, practicing the ancient art of 

acupuncture on Gabi Vardell during a 

recent visit.                  

    Acupuncture is good for cats as well as 

dogs for many medicinal problems. I 

personally use both western and eastern 

medicine on my  little ones.   

Speak to your veterinarian to find out if 

acupuncture might be a suitable alterna-

tive for your pets medicinal needs.  

Gabi enjoys a jar of frozen baby food 

while the pins are put in place.  

Niner guards the sheep and chickens 

in the pasture on one of his good days.  

Farewell to Maggie 
Who says you can't teach an old dog 

new tricks?  Maggie Pilz, the intrepid 

Jack Russell Terrier who passed away 

on January 14, 2012 at almost 15 years 

of age, never stayed at a boarding 

kennel until she stayed at Cottonwood  

                     Maggie Pilz          

She was a pampered pooch who al-

ways stayed home with a pet sitter, 

but we decided to give Cottonwood a 

try since her buddy Lola loves it so 

much.   

   From all reports Maggie did very 

well at CWK, enjoyed her pasture 

walks and especially snoozing behind 

the front desk.  Maggie was a wonder-

ful companion...in her first 10 years 

she lived at least 25, bossing our Ger-

man Shepherd and Siberian Husky 

around, chasing gophers on our cattle 

ranch and, once, being chased by a 

snarling family of badgers.   

   She loved water fights, food (almost 

totally deaf, she could still hear us 

open the cheese package from across 

the room), and riding on the front seat 

of our ATV.  Maggie is sorely missed 

by her whole family.  Thanks Cotton-

wood for being part of her last 

months. 

(Editors Note: This story was submit-

ted by Arie and Gladys Pilz, Maggieõs 

parents. Cottonwood  is always glad to  

memorialize one of itõs friends. We will 

miss Maggie.  
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after the snow and get the pups out and 

playing as soon as possible. We also 

have indoor playgroup areas for the 

little guys who get cold easily.  

 We have many dogs that do not join the 

big playgroups because they do not 

enjoy the company of others, are not 

spayed or neutered, are older  or have 

medical conditions.  

   This doesnõt mean we still canõt have 

fun. These pets get more one on one 

people time. They get private exercise 

time or may just hang out in the office for 

a while mingling with the staff.  

   A pasture walk is your pet on a leash, 

getting walked in our 4 acre pasture with 

our farm animals in the background. The 

length of the walk is determined by the 

needs of your pet . The dogs love being 

out there and checking out all the sights 

and smells.  

   Krystle taking one of our guests on a    

private pasture walk.  

      Cottonwood Kennels has over 25 em-

ployees devoted to the care and well 

being of your pet. Our people take pride 

in and love the job they do. Everyone 

comes to work with a smile on their face 

and goes home with a satisfied feeling in 

their heart knowing they made some 

little onesõ lives a little more fun.  

ññññññññññ- 

òAnimals are such agreeable 

friends, they ask no questions and 

pass no criticismó - George Elliot  

    All inclusive means 

just that at Cotton-

wood Kennels. Itõs 

how we differ from 

most other facilities.. 

This allows us to care 

for your pets as the 

unique individual that they are. We pro-

vide food, bedding, bowls, treats and 

toys. 

   Each dog receives their own run, three 

private or group playtimes per day and/

or pasture walks depending on each 

pets individual needs. Our days are very 

busy with structured routines that allow 

every pet to be mentally and physically 

stimulated.  

   Danielle prepares to feed the guests . 

Many of our clients bring special foods 

for their pets, and for others we provide 

a variety of foods to meet all your pets 

needs. Our kibble is a high quality beef 

and rice blend that is wheat, corn and 

soy free.  

     We also have several different 

canned foods and treats. Because diets 

can change during boarding, we also 

have boiled beef and chicken breast as 

well as other goodies we can use to en-

tice a good appetite out of even the fin-

ickiest  of eaters. We spend a lot of time 

to make sure that every pet is eating a 

nutritious meal.  

   We record everything your pet does 

while with us. We check their  eating 

habits, their stools, playtime events and 

attitudes.   

 Each pet receives its own kennel. We 

have different types and sizes available 

which allows us to find just the right fit 

for your pet.   

   All of our kennel areas are climate con-

trolled, air conditioned in the summer 

and heated during the winter months. 

We even have heated floors. Comforta-

ble bedding is provided to make your 

little one more comfy.  

   We have a large amount of outdoor 

space for everyone to enjoy. We have 

sixteen  private play yards and two  

large playgroup yards for our canine 

friends. Every dog gets 3 playtimes per 

day in one of our play yards.  

    We also have a large area upstairs in 

our cattery for  our feline guests to roam 

about and sit  in the windows sunning.  

    If your dog is spayed or neutered and 

enjoys being around other dogs, they 

may join one of the  playgroups. A play-

group is around 30 dogs, all playing and 

socializing  in a large secured area. The 

dogs are supervised  at all times and 

separated according to size..  

   A typical play session is around 2 to 3 

hours. Because our outdoor yards are 

Astroturf, we are able to shovel them out  

Playgroup captain Jon playing 

with a group of dogs in our large 

play yard  

CǊƻƴǘ hŶŎŜ wŜǇƻǊǘ  

.ȅ wƘƻƴŘŀ .ŜƛǘȊŜƭ 

 YŜƴƴŜƭ aŀƴŀƎŜǊ 
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     This month we will tell you how the 

groom shop works. We service board-

ing, daycare and outside clienteles pets. 

We also work with many pets that have a 

wide range of special needs.  

   Scheduled appointments are preferred 

but we are 

happy to 

accommo-

date last 

m i n u t e 

requests if 

p o s s i b l e . 

We also 

provide al 

a carte ser-

vices such 

as toe nail trims, cleaning ears, anal 

glands, etc.  

    Please call us in advance for these 

services whenever possible. Depending 

on the time of year we may book up to 

six weeks in advance. Many of our cli-

ents enjoy the stability of preset appoint-

ments. Feel free to call for consultation.                 

   Pets that arrive early can participate in 

playgroup activities or in a private play, 

while making sure they are on time for 

their appointment.  

     The advantage to bringing in your pet 

early is that they get to enjoy aerobic 

exercise, fresh air and social time, along 

with extra love before their special 

makeover, thus creating the full fun spa 

day.  

        We have many requests to groom 

pets who are boarding and we are hap-

py to schedule them as close to the 

pickup date as possible.  

    Check outs are staggered throughout 

the day. Flexible check outs allow us to 

give extra attention and time to any pets 

that need it.  

     Check in time may be as early as 7:30 

am, or 8 to 8:30 if you  wish to speak with 

a groomer.  

Clips from the Groom Room 
By Linda Little  

 
 

   We would like to introduce you this 

month to Lakona Owens. Lakona has 

been coming to Cottonwood since she 

was very young. We have invited Betsy 

Owens, Lakonaõs mom to tell us a little 

about her.  

  The following is her story.  

    Lakona had a serendipitous entry into 

the Owens family. Having just moved 

into a home with limited yard space, 

they all felt 

it would be 

unfair to 

have a dog.  

   I saw an 

ad in the 

Vail paper 

that read    

ôgiganticõ 

A l a s k a n 

Malamutes. 

Out of curiosity I went and checked it 

out. It was a litter of three from a breed-

er in Boulder.  

  I came home heartbroken, re-

signed it was not meant to be.  

  I went to visit twice and decided to adopt 

the ôbaby girlõ and bring her home. But 

when I went back to get her, she was 

gone!! She had been adopted by a Taos 

family. I came home heartbroken, re-

signed it was not meant to be.  

   However, within a day I received a call 

from the breeder that Lakona had been 

brought back. The Taos family was con-

cerned that her gentle spirit would be 

broken by their older more aggressive 

Malamute.   

I came home heartbroken, resigned it was 

not meant to be. Having never had this 

situation before, the breeder said òThis 

dog is obviously meant for you, and you 

aloneó. 

   The rest is history, she is indeed a sweet 

and gentle ôhealerõ in our family, as gigan-

tic as she is.   

 

Meet the Friends 
 of Cottonwood                            
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    We enjoy communicating with our 

grooming customers to better enhance 

our services.  

     Because of the management of our 

schedule, we request at least a 48 hour 

cancellation notice. We understand that 

emergencies arise, but when possible, 

we would like to be able to take people 

on our waiting list when possible.  

    We so appreciate all of our clients 

and love the opportunity to help you 

care for your loved pet.  

    So feel free to call Cottonwood any-

time to talk to Linda or Michelle, weõll 

be happy to speak with you about all 

your grooming needs.  

  [ƛƴŘŀ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ŀ ƭƛǧƭŜ ŎƭƛǇ 

aƛŎƘŜƭƭŜ ƎƛǾŜǎ aƛŎƘŀŜƭ ±ŀǊŘŜƭƭ ŀ 

ōŀǘƘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǊƎŜ ōŀǎƛƴ 

Lakona enjoys some 

time out in the pasture at 

Cottonwood.  

__________________________________ 

When most of us talk to our dogs, 

we tend to forget they're not peo-

ple." -Julia Glass  

ñññññññññññññññññ

Cottonwood Tails 
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 Notes From Small Dog  

Playgroup 
      

                         By Pilar Heffelfinger 
                     Playgroup Captain 

 

    In the last issue, I told you 

about the times we have  out 

in small dog playgroup. In 

this article, I will introduce 

myself   and tell you a little 

bit about how I ended up at 

Cottonwood .  

           Pilar Heffelfinger  

  I was born and raised in the 

beautiful Shenandoah Valley 

of Virginia.  

I lived on our family owned 

cattle ranch where I was for-

tunate enough to have  par-

ents who adored animals.  

We had 22 dogs, a few cats,  

a macaw, a rescued crow and 

a large goldfish, and all at 

one time! Having 22 dogs 

with me just shows I was 

meant for playgroup.  

  They were all rescues back 

then and I was so proud to be 

a part of their lives, just as I 

am proud to be a part of the 

lives of your pups.  

    Iõve worked at Cottonwood 

for 3 years now, and was 

lucky to become part of the 

team shortly after moving 

here.  

When Iõm not playing with 

your pups, I am cuddling up 

with my cat ôBoomõ, to read a 

book, or going out to the 

Waterloo in Louisville to hear 

the musical genius of my 

friend and coworker, Jonny 

Mouserõs band, the Gasoline 

Lollipops. At other times I am 

out exploring the beautiful 

state of Colorado because 

there is so much to see.  

                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Pilar plays with the pups on a cool February day  

 

 

   

    Liver Brownies  
  

This weeks recipe is for 

Liver brownies. They are a 

perfect treat for your little 

guys and gals.  

   You will need:  

1 pound of beef liver  

2 cups of flour   

2 eggs 

1/2 cup water  

1/2 cup oats  

1/2 cup milk   

1/4 cup oil  

1 tsp. garlic powder.  

   Mix all the ingredients in 

a blender or food 

processor until well mixed. 

Spread the  mixed 

ingredients on a cookie 

sheet  and bake at 350 for 

30 minutes. 

   Let cool, then cut into bite 

size treats. These  can be 

frozen and thawed for later 

use. They are also good for 

training rewards.  

_________________________ 

Cottonwood Kennels  

            Member  

   Pet Care Services  

         Association  

Mikes Canine 
Culinary Corner 

  

    By Mike Thorpe 
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 Special Need 

Dogs 

By Penny Vardell 

 As we wrote about in our 

last issue, we refer  some 

of our special needs dogs 

to Pat Thorpe just outside 

of Longmont.  

   I would like to tell you 

about one of Patõs success 

stories. His name was Sam-

my, a Husky mix with 

coonhound paralysis.  

    Sammy was completely 

paralyzed and could not 

even lift his head. He could 

not eat or breathe on his 

own either.  

     His veterinarians had 

him on a ventilator for 2 

days. Once he was able to 

eat and breathe on his 

own, the guardians had 

him sent to Pat for rehab.  

   Pat had to puree his food 

and hold his head up to 

hand feed him. As the 

weeks went by, she was 

able to get him up with a 

harness. 

    Then came a few steps 

on his own. Soon he was 

walking on his own again 

and out to the pasture he 

would run and play with 

the family goats.  

   What a success story! 

Even the vets couldnõt be-

lieve he had recovered so 

fully. Now you can see why 

we refer to Pat. Great job 

Pat.  

    Cottonwood Tails 
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